




millions of times and the neon is a vital element of the sign. I worked with my Nevada Neon Project 

followers to vote for what they felt best represented our city's heritage. Thankfully, the vote was to 

preserve the neon elements of the sign. In 2019, I worked with Northern Nevada elementary school 

children to propose AB182, to recognize neon as one of our official state symbols. The bill passed both 

houses unanimously and was signed into law by Governor Sisolak. I truly love Reno history and believe it 

is vital to the strength of our city. I do not have formal historic preservation education or training, my 

knowledge has come from over 25 years of jumping in and doing the hard work to make sure that our 

history endures. 

Explain briefly why you would like to be appointed to this board or commission. 

The City of Reno is in a phase of great change. It is vital for the success of our city to protect it's historic 

resources. The majority of my preservation work has been on the micro level, once decisions have been 

made to demolish properties. I look forward to working with a passionate and effective group of 

individuals with diverse backgrounds to collaborate on a macro level to develop plans and initiatives to 

protect our cultural heritage. Being a Reno native with experience in historic preservation, I feel like I 

can contribute a specific perspective that will be helpful in discussions about prior preservation efforts. I 

look forward to learning from other Historic Resources Commission members, and City representative 

Megan Berner, about Commission successes and challenges. I hope to be a part of this commission to 

help ensure that historic resources are an integral part of Reno's path forward. 

   
I 

Ethnicity Gender Sexual Orientation 

Open Meeting Law Waiver 

WAIVER OF NOTICE REQUIRED UNDER NRS 241.033(1) TO ALLOW CITY COUNCIL TO CONSIDER 

CHARACTER, MISCONDUCT, OR COMPETENCE OF PERSON TO BE APPOINTED TO A BOARD, 

COMMISSION, OR OTHER PUBLIC BODY FOR THE CITY OF RENO 

The City Council for the City of Reno will be considering on a future posted agenda your appointment to 

a board, commission or other public body for the City of Reno. Pursuant to NRS 241.033(1), in order to 

consider the professional competence of an applicant, notice need be provided to that person of the 

time and place of the meeting in compliance with such statutory provisions. By agreeing below, it is 

confirmed that I have been provided notice of the meeting at which my appointment will be considered 

by City Council. Further, I knowingly and voluntarily am waiving my rights to all written notice 

requirements under NRS 241.033(1) pertaining to my qualifications, competence, and character to hold 

this appointment and consent to the evaluation of my character and competence by the Reno City 

Council in a public meeting. Further, the I acknowledge that I may at any time withdraw both this waiver 

and related application for appointment. 






